Approved Minutes Emmet County Board of Supervisor Minutes
August 23, 2016
Regular Meeting

Board Room, Courthouse

Present:  Tim Schumacher, Chair


  Bev Juhl 

  John Pluth

  Al Madden

  Jeff Quastad 
  Absent:


Schumacher, Chair, called the meeting to order.  Motion was made by Quastad, seconded by Pluth, to review and approve the minutes from last week’s meeting with a couple of corrections and also approve them for publication.  All ayes, motion carried.

During public forum, Schumacher stated that he had attended a couple of meetings last week.  He gave board members updates on the RIDE’S Board and stated financially they are doing very well.  He also attended the Northwest Iowa Planning & Development meeting.
Dan Burton, Assistant to the Engineer, met with the Board and presented a utility permit for Iowa Lakes Electric Cooperative, located in Section 20 of Twelve Mile Lake Township for overhead facilities, consisting of 11 poles/anchors to supply the Morlin site’s new hog building.  It was moved by Quastad, seconded by Juhl to have Chair sign and have the Board approve the utility permit as requested and recommended by the Engineer.  All ayes, motion carried.  Burton gave the Board an update on the roads, stating the road build-up is done one the west side and they are now starting on the east side for the New Fashion Pork facility.
Amy Sathoff, Emmet County Auditor, presented for approval from the Board a Transfer from the Conservation Trust Fund to the General Fund in the amount of $7,721.   It was moved by Pluth, seconded by Madden to approve the transfer.  All ayes, motion 

carried.  This is done yearly, based on proposed expenditures, revenues and approved tax asking.
Frank Johnson & Mary Wilkens, Secure Benefits, met with the Board to discuss the health insurance claims report for the County.  Johnson stated that this is a review of where we’ve been and he stated I think we’ve done well on the program we picked.  He stated the base plan changed last year and even with the increase in exposure, we are still doing well.  He stated the plan is in good shape and he is very pleased with usage runs, we traded fixed costs for risks, and it has paid off.  He stated that this is one of the smoothest running plans that he has.
The Board were presented for review Manure Management Plans (MMP) for James Boyer, site name James Boyer #2, located in Section 20, Township 98, Range 32 (NE SE).  Another MMP for James Boyer, site name, James Boyer #1, located in Section 20, Township 98, Range 32 (NW NW).

Lisa Rosburg, Auditor’s Office, and Matt Greene, Mediacom Phone Representative, met with the Board to present for discussion and possible approval the signing of a new contract for a new phone system provider for the County.   It was discussed that with the new provider, it will bring in more services, yet saving money.  This will be a 3 year set contract price.  It will also allow the County to upgrade its phone handsets in the future.   It was moved by Pluth, seconded by Quastad, to give approval for the new phone system provider Mediacom, with the Board being notified of any changes in the contract.  All ayes, motion carried.
The Emmet County Conservation Board came to the Board meeting.  Eric Anderson, Conservation Director, stated the reason we are here is this year we were able to cover the dollar amount for the transfer mentioned earlier in the meeting.  I am asking where we go from here if next year we don’t have the dollar amount we need.   Schumacher said we will work together and try and make it work.  As always, we will meet, discuss and talk about it next year and hold discussion with the Conservation Board and this Board.   Schumacher stated let’s keep our communications open, we want to be a team here.  

The Board discussed the Local Substitute Medical Decision Making Board.  It was brought to the Board’s attention that the current Board listed is not accurate anymore.  The Board will think about this and who they could appoint for members and put this item back on the Agenda for next week.  The minimum number of people on the Board is three. Those people being from  (a) Medical field,  (b) Attorneys admitted to practice in Iowa or social workers,  (c) other individuals with recognized expertise or interest in persons unable to make their own medical care decisions and not included in (a) or (b) above. 
Quastad stated that he, Pluth and Drainage Attorney, Rich Meyer, attended that drainage meeting in Martin County yesterday for drainage district #121.
Motion was made by Juhl, seconded by Quastad, to adjourn the meeting at 10:52 a.m.  All ayes, motion carried.
________________________________________

_________________________________________

Colleen Anderson, Assistant to the Auditor


Tim Schumacher, Chair
